MISSISSIPPI DIVISION OF

MEDICAID

NOTICE OF CONTRACT AWARD
MISSISSIPPI CHILDREN’S HEALTH INSURANCE PROGRAM (MSCHIP)
AMENDMENT #9
CONTRACT NUMBER: 8200047090

As identified in Executive Order 1362 (July 31, 2015), each agency awarding, renewing, or amending any
professional or personal services contract reported online pursuant to the Mississippi Accountability and
Transparency Act of 2008 must also submit by online report an analysis describing the reasons for awarding,
renewing, or amending the contract.

Please select appropriate action:

] Awarding X Renewing Amending
ANALYSIS DESCRIBING AWARD, RENEWAL OR AMENDMENT OF CONTRACT

Vendor Name: United Healthcare of Mississippi Inc.

Vendor Address: 795 Woodlands Pkwy, Sulte 301, Ridgeland,
MS 39157

Period of Performance August 1,2019 —July 31,2024

Spend Value as of May 1, 2023 $315,293,016.09

The Contractor will provide services for the statewide administration of the Mississippi Children's Health Insurance
Program (MSCHIP), a coordinated care program for Mississippi children.

Because DOM is not able to determine the number of Member Months that will be applicable to each CCO ahead of
the contract period, an estimated value is used for the initial contract period and an as of spend date is used as the

value at each amendment for informational purposes only. The amount above represents the spend value as of May 1,
2023.

The contract amendment extends the Period of Performance, added definitions for clarification; updates Contractor’s
Member Services and Provider Network provisions to align with federal regulations; addition of Pharmacy Benefit
Administrator coordination requirements; updates to auditing and monitoring provisions; updates to Contractor
reporting requirements; addition of SFY24 CHIP capitation rate; additions of Program-Wide Risk Corridor and
Pharmacy High-Cost Drug Risk Corridor; and updates to Exhibit D — Medical Loss Ratio (MLR) Requirements.
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The contract is avallable for publlc inspection in the Office of the Chief Procurement Officer.
Please contact rfi@medicaid.ms.gov to obtain a copy. Contrdacts may also be obtained via the MS Transparency
website: www.transparency.ms.gov.




